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News Letter No 31…. March 2012
Dear Member/Supporter,

Now that spring has arrived it seems appropriate to bring you up to date on some matters that your Committee has been handling. 

2nd Village Green Application 
As we mentioned previously, following the Public Hearing in June 2011 the Inspector’s report was received in October 2011.  Immediately following receipt of the report the owners of the fenced- off land to the north of the wood and adjacent to the Church Field entered into discussions with the applicant and the Committee.  This was with the objectives of amending the boundary of the Village Green application area and the orderly removal or rearrangement of the fencing to allow complete access to the area.  Many of you were involved with us in these negotiations and after taking legal counsel on the matter, an agreeable compromise was eventually reached; leading in turn to a submission to Essex County Council in early December 2011.  After several months we responded to ECC enquiries on the changes, and indeed had a meeting in their Chelmsford offices in order to ensure complete clarity over the submission. 
At present we are still awaiting the ECC decision on the matter, and until such time as the Village Green application is ratified by the ECC, with or without the submitted changes, no further actions will be taken.  
Litter Pick
The Committee is currently planning for a Litter Pick as soon as possible, with the objective of targeting some identified litter hot spots.  These include the southern boundary alongside the London Road where general litter is quite prevalent, around the Rhoda Road North area where there is a build up of garden refuse, and finally at the end of Lake Drive where the area is becoming rather unattractive with an abundance of household rubbish.  We will be issuing out some details of this in the very near future and look forward to your customary support and help in this exercise.
Friends of Coombe Wood Website
You will recall our previous messages on the subject of turning our attentions to new matters regarding Coombe Wood now that the end of the legal safeguarding of the woods is in sight, and our specific request for new members to join the Committee in order to provide the specialist skills that we feel will be needed.  Our new Committee member John Rostron has for the last few months been designing and constructing a website for Coombe Wood, and the results are somewhat amazing.  The website address is---  www.friendsofcoombewood.org.uk/, and we would urge you to take a close look at the mine of information that is now available to you.  Not only are the historical and current actions of FOC available, but John has managed to include almost a complete record of the known flora and fauna that exists within the woods. The website is littered with useful information, including lists of plants and sightings of birds, maps, access points as well as numerous links to many of our associates. Looking ahead, we see this website as perhaps an invaluable educational guide not just for the use of members and supporters, but for local community groups (cubs, scouts, brownies, etc.) and schools in our neighbourhood and perhaps even further afield. 
Please take a look at the website, and let us know your views.  We welcome any comments and suggestions that you may have, and don’t forget you can use the Contact Us section for emailing your comments.  We would thank John for his tremendous efforts in this regard, and of course the site will be one of continuous improvement.  We will also be looking at the possibility of submitting this website for an award in an appropriate best of category section in due course.       

Coombe Wood Bluebells
In our News Letter No 28 in June 2011, we sent you a picture of the Coombe Wood bluebells which had so improved following our bramble pull in the preceding November.  Again in late 2011 we did another bramble pull which some of you participated in, and we are told by our member Gwyn Jordan that the bluebells will probably be even better in the coming season.  We would recommend that you take a visit to the woods in the area below the London Road over the next month or so as the bluebells don’t last for long.  As an incentive for you to visit, the best photograph taken and submitted to the Committee will be put into the website. 
That is probably all the news at the moment, and as soon as the decision of ECC over the 2nd Village Green application is known we will inform you.  We are aware that we also need to fix a date for the AGM which we postponed from 2011 pending the Village Green decision.  Many thanks for your continued support, and please let us have all your views on the new website.

The Committee 
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